LOCAL GOVERNMENT REVIEW STUDY COMISSION MINUTES FOR February 19, 2025 The masking was called to order at 4:05 p.m. by commission chair Joe Morse.

MEMBERS PRESENT	The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m. by commission chair Joe Morse. Others present were commissioners Mina Morse and Karen Redman, ex-officio Webb Mandeville and Secretary Cherrie McAlexander.
SIDELINE IN PERSON	Charlie Denison
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS	NONE 22 2025
MINUTES APPROVED	Mina Morse made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 22, 2025, meeting. Karen Redman seconded the motion. Joe Morse asked if there was any discussion, no discussion; all yea votes, motion passed.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS	NONE
NEW BUSINESS	There were discussions on how to get the public involved in the Local Government Review process and get them informed. Charlie suggested doing a survey on Facebook. The city does not have a Facebook page, so Charlie suggested using the newspaper's Facebook page. Charlie asked if the city had a survey already available. Cherrie responded that the city has a survey ready, but it has not been published yet. There was discussion on what the survey includes for questions. Commissioners will review the survey and make any changes and send it to Cherrie. Once the survey is ready Cherrie will send to Charlie. There was discussion on emailing procedures and not creating a quorum. Karend asked if the survey would be in lieu of interviewing city employees and council. Mina stated that she thinks it would be separate. Charlie asked if the commission was thinking of pulling in the employees individually and interviewing them. Joe stated that he could see interviewing the council members too. Cherrie suggested creating a survey for employees and council members to fill out. Mina asked Charlie if the survey was put on their Facebook page and will only city residents be able to fill it out. Charlie stated no, anyone could. Mina said she likes the Facebook idea but also thinks that a mailer to all residents would be a good idea. Karen stated that people that are not city residents filling out the survey would not be a good thing. Mina asked what the mailer would cost to do. Webb responded \$1500.00. Webb and Mina both agreed to send the survey with a returned postage envelope. Charlie asked when the survey would be ready and when the mailer might go out. Cherrie stated that she can have the mailer ready to send out by the end of February. Cherrie suggested adding a cover letter for the survey and add the date of the first Public Hearing to the letter. The timeline for the Local Government Review was discussed and April 10th at 7pm will be the first Public Hearing. Mina asked Charlie if he could write up an article that explains

LOCAL GOVERNMENT REVIEW STUDY COMISSION MINUTES FOR February 19, 2025

JOE MORSE, COMMISSION CHAIR

CHERRIE L MCALEXANDER, SECRETARY